                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  15th March, 2021.
Held remotely using Zoom software
 Participating:  Cllrs:  Alan Price (Chair), Tim Mason, Jill Morgan, Graham Johns, Brynley Morris.

                                  Gerald Thomas. 
          C Cllr. Neil Prior, Mike and Jane Bayliss, Keith and Pauline Solomon, Clerk 
1. Planning

NP/21/0107/FUL

Planning Applications

PCNPA

NP/21/0107/FUL:  Rhoslanog Fawr, Mathry – extension and refurbishment to main dwelling including new rear/side extension and porch to front.  New detached double garage extension to workshop annexe/ancillary accommodation unit – part earth sheltered.
Cllrs: Alan Price and Jill Morgan had visited the site before the meeting.  Emails and phone calls had been received from Mike and Jane Bayliss and Keith and Pauline Solomon outlining their objections to the planning proposals.    Work has already started at the site so the Clerk and Chair had contacted the Case Officer.   The Clerk has requested an extension to the consultaiton time to the 26th March.   The Council was not in favour – Amenity.   Concerns include the scale and extent of the proposed development.
2. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 15th February, 2021, were read and approved.  Proposed by Cllr.Graham Johns and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.
3. Matters Arising 
· Local Places for Nature – fencing/hedging still to be put up.- waiting for better weather.
· Bill for Xmas Lighting – electrician currently unavailable.
· Salt Bin request.  Ordered, yet to be delivered.
· Community Hall – Covid-19 Procedures & Protocols / Risk Assessment – in process.
· Abercastle public toilet – doors   Cllr. Neil Prior has chased this up – will be removed for the start of the season.
The following items are deferred to future meetings when possible:
· Review of one-way system in Mathry
· PCNPA Tree Policy – invitation to Richard Staden to attend future meeting.

4. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:   Clerk’s remuneration - £285.00




        Heatcall - £78.00 (installation of range cooker)



        Donations:  Welsh Air Ambulance/Cruse/Paul Sartori/CAB/Macmillan 

                               Cancer Care - £25.00 each.




        Mathry Community Hall - £100

                 Account information:  
Balance of current a/c - £3809.97
Balance of deposit a/c - £508.17 
Clerk was asked to transfer another £500 into the Deposit Account
Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.          

5. PLANNING
PCC
20/0913/PA:  High Roost, Mathry – proposed replacement single utility extension with internal alterations.  The Council was not in favour of the application on the grounds of Amenity as it feels the very modern design, the materials used and the use of a flat roof are not in keeping with a Grade 2 Listed Building sited in a Conservation Area. The Mathry Community Hall Committee has also sent in a negative response about this application.
Planning Applications Refused
PCC
20/0790/PA:  Penfeidr, Castlemorris – proposed agricultural storage/feedstore/kitchen garden building with some domestic storage.  
Cllr. Price asked the Clerk to copy Planning Applications to him in future as soon as they are received. 

5.    CORRESPONDENCE   
       a)  Funding requests from Cruse Bereavement Care;  Urdd Gobaith Cymru;  Wales Air Ambulance;  
            Paul Sartori and Citizens Advice Bureau received.
       b)  Future Wales Newsletter received.
       c)  WG – Local Government Act 2021 received.

       d)  Pembs Coastal Forum Newsletter received.
       e)  Review of Remuneration for Town & Community Councillors received.
       f)   WG – Electoral newsletter received.
6.     COMMUNITY HALL
A donation of £100 had been approved.  The new curtains look very good and the cooker has now been fully installed.   


7.     FRENCH TWINNING
       The Twinning visit has definitely been cancelled for this year.

8.     PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
        There is now a new version of the Pembs County Council digital My Account facility.   
        The Covid-19 restrictions in Wales are gradually starting to be eased and as of the 10th March  

        42,500 people have received their first vaccination.  

        A second speed survey in Llanrhian after new signs and road roundels were installed has shown  

        an increase in observing the speed limit of 5% to 74% (ie 74% of drivers keep to the speed limit  

        now).

        There is potential grant funding for flashing speed signs from the County Council.  

        There will be a 3.75% in the Council Tax this year.   
        The County Council has agreed that any local election charges for Town and Community Councils  

         will be reviewed and any fees incurred can be paid back over 5 years.  
9.     NHS, SOCIAL CARE & FRONTLINE WORKERS DAY – 5TH JULY

10.    DONATIONS
          Councillors discussed the various requests and agreed the following payments:  
         Welsh Air Ambulance/Cruse Breavement Care/Paul Sartori/CAB/Macmillan Cancer Care -  

         £25.00  each. 
         Mathry Community Hall - £100.

Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.



 11.   PUBLIC TOILET
It was agreed that the public toilet facility would re-open from the 22nd March and would be decorated before opening.

Signed …………………………………                                    Dated  ……………………………………

